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15th August, 2013 

 
Dear Mr Wiggin, 

RE: MS JANE ROLFE, HIGH HOUSE, LUGWARDINE, HEREFORD, HR1 4AA 

Further to my letter dated 6th August, 2013, I can confirm that the observations from your 
constituent, Ms Rolfe, has been registered on the current application at Quarry Field, 
Lugwardine (Ref. 131964/F) and will be given due consideration in the determination of this 
application. I would also advise Ms Rolfe to comment on any new applications to ensure her 
views are heard. 
 
Herefordshire Council recognises the need to adopt an up to date Core Strategy as soon as 
possible, especially as the County does not currently have a 5-year supply of housing land.  
In doing this however it must follow due process to ensure that the plan is found to be sound.  
The plan was approved by Council in July and will now be published for comment in the 
autumn before being submitted to the Secretary of State, with an Examination in Public 
chaired by an Independent Inspector expected to be held in the Spring of 2014. 
 
Trusting the above information is helpful, 
 
Yours sincerely, 
 

 
 
 
CHRISTINE DALLOW 

CUSTOMER INSIGHT UNIT 

HEREFORDSHIRE COUNCIL 

CC: CHIEF EXECUTIVE 


